Louisiana Environmental Education Commission

Meeting Minutes

May 16, 2012

Louisiana Department of Wildlife & Fisheries, Louisiana Room
1:00 p.m.

I.
Call to Order


The regular meeting of the Louisiana Environmental Education Commission was called to order by Connie Conner, Chair of the Commission, at 1:07 p.m.

II.
Roll Call/Sign-in

Connie Conner recognized and introduced Kelly Templet and Steve Chustz from the Louisiana Department of Natural Resources (LDNR) sitting in as alternate for Stephen Chustz.  She also introduced guests Linda Brown, Curt Auzenne, Tomeka Prioleau and Jonathan McFarland from the Department of Environmental Quality (LDEQ).

All members present signed in on the sign-in sheet provided.


Members present:



Alex Appeaning

Gary Balsamo


David Boldt


Angela Capello


Connie Conner

Jonathan Dearbone





Dianne Lindstedt

Dinah Maygarden


Brenda Nixon


Allyn Rodriguez



Susan Testroet-Bergeron
Ann Wilson

Others present:



Kelly Templet, LDNR 

Steve Chustz, LDNR

Linda Brown, LDEQ

Curt Auzenne, LDEQ

Tomeka Prioleau, LDEQ

Jonathan McFarland, LDEQ

Venise Ortego, Coordinator



Juliet Raffray, Assistant Coordinator

III.
Minutes from Last Meeting


Minutes were tabled until a quorum was reached later in the meeting.  Dianne
            Lindstedt arrived 1:25 p.m. giving the meeting a quorum. Connie Conner asked for revisions/corrections.  No revisions were made.



Motion:  Alex Appeaning moved to approve minutes from last meeting.



Jonathan Dearbone seconded the motion.



Vote:  Passed unopposed

IV.
Financial Report, Venise Ortego


Venise went over the report and stated expenditures will be $37,000.00 under budget going into the next fiscal year.  

V.
Coordinator’s Report

Venise Ortego reported on the issues listed within the coordinator’s report submitted to the commission.  
VI.
Old Business 

A. 2012 Environmental Education Symposium

The EES Financial Report was provided showing a surplus remaining in the EES budget. 

Evaluations:  EES evaluations were reviewed.  Venise read a few of the compiled comments from the evaluations.  Connie Conner thanked both Susan Testroet-Bergeron and Allyn Rodriquez for analyzing and compiling the EES evaluation results.
EES Committee Duties:

It was suggested that the Finance Committee and the Assistance Committee be combined to be more efficient.

A committee roster was circulated and Commissioners were encouraged to join a committee.


B. Environmental Literacy Plan

A draft of the ELP is ready to be reviewed for public comment.  Several points were made about the review process:

· Feedback will be accepted on action items.

· Images will not be added until after the review process.

· The campaign slogan was struck.

· Ann suggested that informal educators or others might want to review the ELP.

· The ELP cannot emphasize specific environmental issues; therefore, it is a general document.
The Commission discussed how to proceed with this public review from this                                                        point on. The general consensus was that the ELP would be reviewed by the stakeholders first without graphics, just text.  After the comments from stakeholders, the documents will be sent out for public review with graphics included.  Juliet discussed resolution of images.

The ELP current document was provided to the Commission.

C. 2011 EE Grants

The EE Grant awardees were discussed.  Of the $35,000.00 funds available $27,709.00 was awarded.  Connie and Ann Wilson remarked that they enjoyed interacting with the research grant recipients at the EES exhibitor hall.  It was suggested that there should be a request sent to grant recipients to attend the EES. 

D. Art/Language Art Contest

Juliet reported that there were 770 art/language art contest entries.  There were 2 double place winners in the contest.  The judging is done anonymously; therefore, we are getting talented participants.  However, there are students entering the contest repeatedly.  Dianne Lindstedt asked if the contest is getting new participants entries.  Juliet said that there were new schools involved in the program so the contest is getting exposure.  

Susan Bergeron suggested that with so many entries, double placement winners should not be allowed.  If a contestant places in two categories, the child will be notified and will be allowed to choose which category they want to be recognized for.  After discussion of Commissioners in support of this point, Susan made a motion.

Motion:  The Art/Language Art Contest rules will be amended to state that an Art/Language Art contestant can only win in one contest category.  If a child wins in two categories [through anonymous judging], the child will be notified and allowed to choose which category they want to be recognized for.

Discussion:  Alex Appeaning said that he didn’t like the motion but will support it.  His reasoning is that:  since judging is anonymous, the contestant places in both categories is obviously the best and should be recognized for their excellence.  He also stated that the new rules need to be sent to science/art supervisors and the school board superintendents.

Vote:  Passed, none opposed.

VII.
New Business
A. Environmental Education Symposium

Venise reported that the Marriott in Baton Rouge received the lowest bid and the OEE has signed a contract with them.  The EES is scheduled for February 22 – 23, 2013 for Baton Rouge.  Discussion was tabled concerning holding the Symposium at various venues around the state.
B. EPA Subgrant

The OEE has been tentatively awarded $150,000.00 EPA grant entitled, Sustainably Yours, which the majority of the funding will be awarded to schools as sub-grants for sustainability initiatives.  See the Coordinator’s report for additional information.  There will also be a workshop series for educators which will be headed up by Dinah Maygarden.  Workshops will be two days in duration and target marine debris collection/surveys.  

The 2013 Environmental Education Symposium will be incorporated into the grant through the theme:  Building a Sustainable Future.

Susan Bergeron suggested that the theme be amended to:  Build a Sustainable Future.  
Motion:  Jonathan Dearbone made a motion to accept the theme, Build a Sustainable Future, as the theme of the 2013 Environmental Education Symposium.

Second:  Allyn Rodriguez

Vote: Carried, none opposed.

C. Whooping Crane Reintroduction Program

The Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries is reintroducing this endangered crane into the state and has been awarded a $125,000.00 Chevron grant.  The OEE will be managing the education/outreach portion of the grant, which will provide funds to implement Whooping Crane Teacher Workshops for middle, high school and informal educators. 
D. Envirothon

Tomeka Prioleau, DEQ, proposed that the EEC serve as a sponsor to the Envirothon through financial support.  The partial funding request was for $5000.00.

Both Susan Bergeron and Brenda Nixon stated that they were advocates of the Envirothon.  After determining availability of OEE funds, Brenda proposed that the EEC offer more than $5000.00 to DEQ to fund the Envirothon.

Motion:  Brenda Nixon made the motion that the Environmental Education Commission will offer $10,000.00 to DEQ to fund the Envirothon upon approval from Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries, Office of Wildlife.

Second:  Susan Bergeron

Vote:  Motion carried, one abstained.

E. Project WILD

Venise had a request from an informal educator to purchase Project WILD books to implement Project WILD teacher workshops.

Motion:  Alex Appeaning made the motion that the Environmental Education Commission authorizes Venise Ortego to purchase Project WILD books.  

Second:  Allyn Rodriguez

Vote:  Vote carried, none opposed.

VIII.
Announcements
Susan Bergeron announced that there would be a CWPPRA dedication on August 23 on Grand Isle of two projects.  There will be field sessions offered.  CWPPRA now has a Face Book page.
Angela Capello announced that WETSHOP 2012 will take place July 8 – 13 at the LDWF Grand Isle Marine Research Lab.  Five more teachers are needed for the workshop to be full.
IX.
Next Meeting Dates:  August 14, 2012, November 13, 2012

X.  
Adjournment:  2:30 p.m.


Motion:  Alex Appeaning made a motion to adjourn.

   Second:  Jonathan Dearbone seconded the motion.


Vote:  Passed unopposed.
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